JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

March 20, 2007

The James T. Alton Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council was called to order at 4:04 PM.  
Mary Lou Emerine served as the Facilitator; Lara Beard was the Resource Person.  Those present were Jama P. Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Vasco Perry, Lara Beard, Wendy Bush, and Sherry Popham.    
Opening Business – 

#07-0057- Lara Beard made the motion to approve the SBDM agenda as amended, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE: Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0058 – Vasco Perry made the motion to accept the minutes from the February 13, 2007 meeting as amended by council, seconded by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett shared the following good news/public comment with council:

Alton archery placed 2nd at the Freedom Hall regional competition in March.

An Alton student placed 3rd in the spelling bee competition.

An Alton student attended the State Geography Bee.

Alton band students rated distinguished at the KMEA competition.

Student Achievement – Mrs. Bennett shared with council an overview of round 3 Think Link testing.   Scrimmage testing is finished and scores should be available in April.  Map testing was completed in the winter and Ms. Bennett presented and overview of testing stats by grade level.

Planning – Mrs. Bennett communicated to council tentative open house dates for individual grade levels.  Breakfast of Champions is planned for April 21st.  Beta club was inducted into the National Beta Club.

Budget Report – Mrs. Bennett presented council with an overview of the monthly school budget.

#07-0059 – Vasco Perry made a motion to approve the January school budget as presented to council, seconded by Wendy Bush.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Committee Reports – Ms. Bennett updated council with information regarding changes involving social studies adoption to cover all content areas prior to testing.  Textbook adoption committee will meet again on March 21.    

Mrs. Bennett reviewed the budget committee meeting minutes from March and addressed the Microsoft office licensing issues.

Old Business – Mrs. Bennett updated council with information involving section seven monies, professional development planning, and staffing allocation for 2007-08.

New Business - Mrs. Bennett discussed with council CSIP updates and changes added to Senate Bill 168 amendments.  Emails will be sent to council members noting the changes.

#07-0060- Lara Beard made a motion to approve adding Senate Bill 168 amendments to CSIP, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett discussed with council members the yearly $500 stipend for team leader pay.

#07-0061- Wendy Bush made a motion to approve a $500 stipend to team leaders for 2006-07 school year, seconded by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Miscellaneous/Information - Accident reports from the past month of school were reviewed and discussed.

The next SBDM meeting is set for Tuesday, April 24, 2007 @ 4PM.

Facilitator:  Wendy Bush

Resource:  Mary Lou Emerine

Personnel – A part time custodial position is still posted.  We are continuing to review applications for our 8th grade science teacher position.  A job vacancy will also be posted for a cheerleading sponsor for the upcoming school year.

#07-0062– Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to adjourn seconded by Lara Beard.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

________________________________                                  ___________________________________

Jama P. Bennett, Principal                                                        Mary Lou Emerine, Facilitator

